
WILL & GRACE: AFTERPARTY EP06

COLD OPEN

Either one of the below

Karen Just the Tips

OR

ROSARIO MEMORIAM (best of clips) :30

OR

Deleted Scene/Blooper

GRX KEY TITLE: 
WILL & GRACE 
AFTER PARTY

INT. BAR

Kristin facing the bar surrounded by fans.

KRISTIN
Welcome to the finale of our WILL & 
GRACE AFTER PARTY - where it’s WILL 
& GRACE, all the time!

(beat)
I'm Kristin Dos Santos, surrounded 
by my kind of people - Will & Grace 
mega fans.

(beat)
It’s a bittersweet night. We lost 
Rosario but we gained a Lorraine 
Finster.

VERSION - 1 - MEGAN

KRISTIN
The other day, I got to sit down 
with Karen herself, Megan Mullally! 
She talked about Karen losing 
Rosario and where she sees the show 
heading.

(beat)
Plus, find out if we bumped 
bellies. We didn’t. Or did we? 
Check it out.



(MORE)

2.

VERSION - 2 -MAX AND DAVID

KRISTIN
The other day, I got an exclusive 
interview with Will & Grace 
creators, Max Mutchnick and David 
Ko-Han, where you - the fans - 
asked the questions. Check it out.

VERSION - 3 - DIGITAL

KRISTIN
First up we have a WIll & Grace 
exclusive clip - just for the fans. 
Check it out.

VERSION - 4 - WRITER

KRISTIN
Recently we caught up with a 
writers from Will and Grace. You’ll 
never believe what they told us. Or 
maybe you will. Check it out.

ACT 1 - PKG - MEGAN/ MAX/ DIGITAL INTERVIEW/

ACT 2 - FAN TALK

INT. BAR

Kristin facing the bar surrounded by fans.

KRISTIN
Tonight’s show was very emotional. 
Who wasn’t crying during Karen’s 
goodbye to Rosario?

(beat)
We also learned that Grace’s mom 
died and saw Jack perform some very 
impressive dance moves.

(pause)
How do you think Karen will hold up 
without her partner?

(pause)
Of course tonight was the return of 
Smitty the bartender... and 
Lorraine. How was it to see 
Lorraine again?

(MORE)

2.



KRISTIN (CONT'D)

3.

We also find out that Grace’s mom 
died. Did you want more closure?

(beat)
Do you think Grace is right and 
that she and Will aren’t partners 
but that he works for her now?

(beat)
This week was a great show with the 
return of Minnie Driver.

(beat)
Next week another fan favorite 
comes back to apartment 9C.

VERSION - 1 -MAX AND DAVID

KRISTIN
The other day, I got an exclusive 
interview with Will & Grace 
creators, Max Mutchnick and David 
Ko-Han, where you - the fans - 
asked the questions. Check it out.

ACT 3 - PKG - MAX AND DAVID   INTERVIEW

VERSION - 2 - SNEAK PEEK

KRISTIN
OK, we can’t let you leave without 
a parting gift.  An exclusive clip 
from next week’s episode! Check it 
out.

VERSION - 3 - DIGITAL

KRISTIN
Ok, before we go, we have a digital 
exclusive just for you. Check it 
out.

ACT 4 - PKG - EP. 7 SNEAK PEEK

ACT 5 - SOCIAL CALL OUT / GOODBYES

INT. BAR

Kristin facing the bar surrounded by fans.

KRISTIN (CONT'D)

3.



4.

KRISTIN
Okay, tonight was our last show, so 
we wanted to highlight some of your 
great responses to our questions.

(beat)
In honor of Anastasia Beaverhausen, 
we asked you to tell us your alias.

(pause)
@RobPRocks said he’s also known as  
DEVIN KURANT, because it’s 
mysterious with notes of berry and 
small forward.

(beat)
And let us know what your favorite 
part of Will & Grace has been so 
far. Use the HASHTAG - Ask Will And 
Grace.

GRX LOWER: 
#ASKWILLANDGRACE

KRISTIN (CONT'D)
Thanks for joining us for our WILL 
& GRACE AFTER PARTY.  These parties 
have been so much fun to host.

(pause)
This show is over, but I’ll still 
be sitting right here waiting for 
my dry martini with two olives. 
Good night!

GRX TITLE: WILL 
& GRACE AFTER 

PARTY

Kristin talks with fans as we scan the room.

END CARD

4.


